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CCIG, on behalf of this NGO coalition, welcomes the commitment of Member States 
to the UPR process over the years. 
 
Moving forward to the 4th cycle, the main challenge is to ensure the monitoring 
and implementation of recommendations at the local level. 
 

Accessibility of UPR Recommendations at the Local Level.  

Widespread dissemination of recommendations locally is still lacking and the 
involvement of the media is too limited. Further efforts are needed to enhance the 
role of communication experts in raising awareness of the UPR and the human 
rights issues that it raises. 

The language in which the recommendations are framed is not always accessible for 
non-experts in human rights. As a result, the UPR risks to be a prerogative  of a few 

advocacy professionals within the Government and the Civil Society.  

 
Awareness Raising and Capacity Building for Local Actors 
 
To boost better implementation, there is a need to empower not only advocacy 
professionals, but all those who deal directly with human rights challenges providing 
related services, like education and victims assistance.  
 
We recommend to implement targeted capacity building initiatives to widen the 
pool of actors reached and ensure that human rights monitoring is a 
prerogative of civil society as a whole. 

National Mechanisms for Reporting and Follow Up (NMRFs) 

Much remains to be done to make the National Mechanisms for Reporting and 
Follow Up an effective practice. We call upon Member States to set up these 
mechanisms in order to enhance implementation efforts of government 
institutions in consultation with Civil Society.   

 
Thank you. 

 


